Yale scHOOL OF FORESTRY &
ENVIRONMENTAL STUDIES

January 8, 2020

Russell Bacon, Forest Supervisor

Thunder Basin Plan Amendment Comments

Thunder Basin National Grassland Supervisor’s Office
2468 Jackson Street, Laramie, WY 82070

Re: Thunder Basin Plan Amendment Comments (EIS No. 20190250), sent via:
https://cara.ecosystem-management.org/Public/CommentInput?Project=55479

Dear Mr. Bacon,

I want to go on record supporting the maximum conservation efforts for ferrets. I have worked
on black-footed ferrets, seeing my first ferret in South Dakota in early 1970’s. I worked with
USFWS, BLM, and several states on ferret conservation for over two decades in WY, MT, and
other states. As well, I published several dozen scientific papers on ferrets, as well as a couple
books. My Phd was on prairie dogs. Over the decades, I spent many weeks in Thunder Basin.
Finally, I have worked on several dozen endangered species, worldwide.

I want to comment on the Thunder Basin National Grassland 2020 Plan Amendment Draft
Environmental Impact Statement (DEIS), in response to notice 84 Federal Register 54899. I am
concerned about the three proposed action alternatives (e.g., proposed action, grassland-wide,
and prairie dog emphasis) is the elimination of the Management Area 3.63 — Black-footed Ferret
Reintroduction Habitat (MA 3.63) and associated conservation measures for black-tailed prairie
dogs.

I oppose these, because they reduce the prairie dog acreage needed to sustain a viable population
of black-footed ferrets on Thunder Basin. Ferret recovery needs restoration and conservation of

large, connected prairie dog colonies/populations. TB National Grassland has the biological
potential to substantially advance ferret recovery.

Commit to fast tracking ferret recovery!
Sincerely,

Susan G. Clark, PhD
Wildlife Ecology and Policy Sciences, and








